SIDE LETTER OF AGREEMENT

BETWEEN THE LAKESIDE UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT
AND THE
CALIFORNIA SCHOOL EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION (“CSEA”) AND ITS LAKESIDE
CHAPTER NO. 240

This Side Letter of Agreement (hereinafter “Agreement”) is entered into by and between the
Lakeside Union School District (hereinafter “District”) and the California School Employees
Association and its Lakeside Chapter No. 240 (hereinafter “CSEA”) regarding the temporary
changes to District schools as a result of the novel coronavirus (COVID-19) public health
emergency.

The District and CSEA recognize the importance of continuing to serve students and deliver high
quality instruction and services through distance learning and possibly staggered instruction
during the school closure. The District and CSEA recognize that schools are critical to daily life
and that many classified employees are considered essential workers during the public health
emergency. We agree that continuity of District operations should be maintained, and the
provisions contained in this Agreement should be made for District employees who are impacted
by the pandemic.

The District and CSEA agree as follows:

Compensation

1. The District will continue to compensate all unit members who continue to perform work
duties or who are on an approved paid leave of absence. In the event any District facility
must be closed, or any District operations are curtailed due to the coronavirus pandemic,
CSEA bargaining unit employees will not suffer an involuntary reduction in regularly
assigned time absent a layoff.

Leaves

2. In the event a CSEA bargaining-unit employee is exposed to COVID-19, tests positive
for COVID-19, or presents with symptoms of COVID-19 (fever, cough, or difficulty
breathing) such employee shall use the appropriate accrued leave for time off work
relating to such symptoms.
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